
Castle Rock City Council Special Meeting March 1, 2017 

CALL TO ORDER 
Mayor Paul Helenberg called the March 1, 2017 Special Meeting of the Castle Rock City 
Council to order at 7:37 p.m., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  The following 
councilmembers were present: Art Lee, Lee Kessler, Earl Queen, Paul Simonsen and Ellen 
Rose.    
 
PURPOSE OF THE MEETING.   
For consideration of second reading and adoption of proposed Ordinance No. 2017-01, an 
ordinance to extend the current moratorium adopted in Ordinance No. 2016-01 an 
additional six months.   
 
Councilmember Queen made a motion, seconded by Rose to adopt Ordinance No. 2017-
01, an ordinance adopting an additional six-month extension of the moratorium adopted in 
Ordinance No. 2016-01 on the siting, licensing and permitting of medical and recreational 
marijuana facilities engaged in the retail sale, growing, production, processing, and/or 
distribution of medical and recreational marijuana, including but not limited to collective 
gardens and cooperatives, in all zoning districts of Castle Rock, on second reading.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, Mayor Helenberg adjourned the regular meeting at 7:39 
p.m. 

       
    Mayor Paul Helenberg    
     
Clerk-Treasurer Ryana Covington 


